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November 
2022 

November 2nd Communi-
ty Service with LPS FACS 
classes 

November 8nd Communi-
ty Service with LPS FACS 
classes 

November 11 Community 
Service teaching Ameri-
can Girl Group  how to 
make pillowcases  

November 14th  Quilt 
Guild Meeting at First 
Baptist West Church  
6:30 pm Trunk Show by 
Cindy Simmons  

Nov  19th at 8:30 am at 
First Baptist East Church 
middle building the mid-
dle  Fracture Paintbox 
Class by Cindy Simmons   

December 12 6:30 pm at 
First  Baptist West 
Church  Christmas Party 
meal provided 

Hello Quilty friends, 
 
At our October meeting, the guild proved that 
quilters  
don't just make beautiful quilts but know how 
to have a fun  time as well.  Thanks to all who 
shared their quilts,  
participated in the challenge, dressed up and made it  
an all around fun meeting. 
 
Are you familiar with the saying, "sounding like a broken 
record"?  Holidays will soon come and go and the new 
year will be here before we realize it.  Per the by-laws, a 
nominating committee is to be appointed no later than the 
beginning of February.  Please be thinking about  being on 
the nominating committee and/or serving as an officer of 
the guild.  For 2023-2024, beginning 1 May, the guild 
needs a president, vice president, secretary, treasurer and 
program chairman.  The guild also needs a quilt show 
chairman.  Yes, I'm going to be "sounding 
like a broken record", but if the guild is to 
continue, officers are needed. 
 
I'm looking forward to seeing you and hav-
ing more quilting fun at our  
November meeting. 
 

 

Carol Johnson, President 



October 10, 2022 Wichita Mountain Quilt Guild Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting was called to order at approximately 6:40 pm by Carol Johnson, Guild President.   Since this is 
the Annual Quilt Airing and Potluck, members ate first.  The business portion was started at 7:12 pm. 

Minutes:  A motion was made by Cindy Shepard and seconded by Kasey Johns to approve meeting minutes.  
All members approved the motion.  

Treasurers report:  Report was unavailable but Kasey Johns, Treasurer, reported the ending balance. 

Old Business:  Carol announced that we still need a Quilt Show chairman. 

New Business:  Members were asked to start thinking about serving on the board next year.  When the 
new board is chosen, a transition meeting will be held. 

A letter was read thanking us for the pillow cases that were made for the children at Casa.  Carol Ann 
thanked Renee for her community service work. 

Membership: October birthdays were celebrated.  

There were 17 members present.   

There were 10 guests present, Kara who is vice coordinator for the faith based leadership for girls group 
and several of the girls.  This group is for 5-18 year olds.  They are learning about textiles now.   

Community Service:  47 pillow cases were made and given to Casa. 

Renee and family installed the new shelves in the WMQG storage building. 

She had many items (from Linda Grubbs donated items) for members and guests who wanted them. 

November 11, 9:00 am to 12:00 pm we will be getting together with the American Heritage girls to help 
them with  quilting.  It is at the Western Hills Church of Christ (by Scotts House of Flowers).  Volunteers 
are needed.  

The new Home Economics located at Life Readiness Center (Old Tomlinson school) needs volunteers to 
help teach. 

She has 15-16 stocking kits for members to make.  They will go to family promise center and be filled with 
hygiene products.  If you can take a stocking and/or just bring hygiene items by next guild meeting. 

The next Sew Social will be October 24.  There will be no Sew Social for November and December. 

Programs:  Tonight’s program is the Quilt Airing/Bed Turning and Potluck.   Quilts were shown and the 
quilt owners told about each quilt.  

The theme for tonight’s program was Scooby Doo.  Those members wearing costumes were asked to ex-
plain about their costume. 

The Color Table Runners were judged.  There were four submitted with first place went to Kathy Burnett 
and 2nd place went to Vicki Nightingale. 

Future Programs: 

November:  Cindy Simmons trunk show November 14, guild meeting night                                                        
and her Fractured Paintbox class will be November 19th.  Payments  for                                                 
the class and/or pattern were due tonight. 

December:  The theme will be Lime Green so be thinking how to                                                         
decorate your table.  This will be catered.  

 

 The meeting was adjourned.  

Kathy Burnett, guild secretary  
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Volunteer Call!  
We have 2 great opportunities coming up and we need 1-3 people to volunteer for 
each event to make it successful for the kids.  
 
1. November 2 AND November 8 with Janet and Rene teaching the LPS FACS 
class - 9-patch potholder.  
There are two classes each day, one at 10 am with 7 students and one at 12 pm with 13 students. 
We will complete the block in week 1 and complete the potholder in week 2. No supplies are re-
quired, just your passion for spreading quilting joy to the new generation! 
 
2. November 11 with Kathy and (maybe) Rene teaching the American Heritage Girls how to make 
pillowcases to earn their textile arts badge.  
There are 9 girls of varying sewing abilities, this will be a one-time event from 9 am-12 pm at their 
church.  
 
Please consider donating a few hours to enrich the lives of future quilters in our 
community! 
 
Please contact Rene with any questions or to volunteer - (727)599-1372 
or rene.palaniuk@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Refreshments are Peggy 
Coe, Cathy McDaniel & 
Carol Johnson 

Cards were sent to Donna              
Klein, Jan Crain-Wayman 

and Cris Ross 

mailto:rene.palaniuk@gmail.com


November 14, 2022 Program: 

Cindy Simmons Trunk show! 

Hey Everybody!  

Wow, WOW , wow! We had our Quilt Airing and Scooby Doo was in the house.   We even got to 

see the Mystery Machine. Velma and Daphne and even a Shaggy were there too. The janitor villain was 

borrowing stuff  all through the meeting. The quilters who dressed up really rocked.  You guys are so 

amazing!  I loved how creative some of  the costumes were. I know our guests thought we are some really 

radical adults.  Quilters in WMQG are the COOLEST!  

November’s program is the trunk show with Cindy Simmons. Cindy will have her newest quilt she 

has created to show us. She is an establish Judy Neidmyer teacher. Cindy has been a certified teacher of  

Judy Neidmyer patterns for years. Her bubbly fun personality is amazing upbeat fun. Her trunk show is 

going open your eyes to how beautiful paper pieced quilts can be. The skill and techniques you learn will 

help with more than just paper piecing. She will also have extra patterns and fabric and some kits for sale 

the night of  the meeting.  

For those who are taking the class, I know that you are going to enjoy this class.  On November 

19, 2022 Cindy will be teaching the Fractured Paint Box class at First Baptist EAST church. If  you 

signed up for the class we will be meeting at 8:30am in the middle building on the side of  the church. De 

Fizzell will be contacting all those who signed up for class with all additional information you will need 

for the class.  

One final note, some people have backed out of  the class and we have some openings. If  you want 

to take the class, contact De Fizzell for more information at the meeting or any time before the class 

date. 

Class cost: $30.00 Pattern cost: $30.00 

Upcoming Events:  

November: Cindy Simmon Trunk show  

November 19, 2022 Fractured Paint box class with Cindy Simmons at First Baptist East Church 

December: Guild Christmas Party! Lime Green is this year’s color, start thinking on your ta-

ble decoration 
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1st place Kathy Burnett                                                             2nd place Vicki Nightingale 

TABLE RUNNER CHALLENGE 

Visitors from the American Heritage Girls 
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